

LANGLEY PARK SCHOOL FOR BOYS

South Eden Park Road Beckenham Kent BR3 3BP Telephone: 020 8639 4700 Fax: 020 8639 4633

E-mail: office@lpsb.org.uk
Website: www.lpsb.org.uk

Headteacher - Mr S Parsons MA NPQH

Dear parents/guardians,

25th May 2018

To consolidate and enrich the learning experience of our year 12 Politics students, I have organised a day trip to Westminster. Our first destination is the Houses of Parliament where the Education Service will deliver a workshop and tour. Students will then visit the House of Commons public gallery to witness readings of Private Members Bills that they will be guided to research beforehand. Following a break for lunch, our third destination will be the UK Supreme Court where another guided tour.

Students must be aware that the following items are prohibited on the Parliamentary estate:

- Sharp items e.g. knives (including Swiss army knives) scissors, cutlery and screwdrivers
- Paint spray
- Padlocks, chains and climbing gear
- Items that make a noise (e.g. whistles)
- Banners, placards and flags
- Liquids that are not in sealable containers

Students will be accompanied by staff both to and from Westminster, unless otherwise indicated on the permission slip. To reach Parliament's Education Centre in time for the booking, our group must meet at Eden Park station at 8am. We will return by approximately 5pm. In light of the recent terror attacks in London staff have been warned to be extra vigilant and we will follow the guidance of the Met Police at all times. If you would prefer your child did not take part in the visit then we of course respect your decision. Students must ensure that they bring they bring sufficient funds to cover their travel costs, lunch if they intend to purchase some, and the £5 cost of the Supreme Court tour. The Sixth Form business dress-code applies to this trip.

Please complete and return the attached permission slip by Friday 8th June.

Kind regards,



